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WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 24th September  Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club
Waipu Cove

PUBLIC FORUM:  Nil

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chairperson,  A. McCulloch (Secretary), P. Baker, J. Henderson,
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: R. KIng





A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
ATTENDING: A. Trist, L. Fernee, K. Baker, G. Shanaghan
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 26th August 2012, AGM AUGUST 2012.
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






 A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
MATTERS ARISING: R. Bathurst – has withdrawn application after discussion with P. Baker
CORRESPONDENCE: 
Inwards
22 Aug

EMA Bulletin

23 Aug

J. Draper 

WCRB financial report for July 2012 (1)


24 Aug

EMA Bulletin


26 Aug

J. Draper

2012 draft annual report

31 Aug

EMA Bulletin



DOC B. Ashbridge
ASH for DOC Approval 2012 draft submission (2)
05 Sept

Bream Bay News
Invoice

07 Sept

EMA Bulletin



J. Shanaghan

Hard awning application site #58 – see General Business
08 Sept

M. Scott

Resignation – see General Business
10 Sept

N. Strom

P&L for May June and July 2012 and Budget for 2012/2013.

14 Sept

EMA Bulletin

19 Sept

Google Doc’s

20 Sept

Ben Johnston

Offer of services

21 Sept

EMI Bulletin




G. Shanaghan

Query date and time of meeting

Outwards
27 Aug

DOC B. Ashbridge
ASH for DOC Approval 2012 draft submission
06 Sept

J. Draper

Bream Bay News Invoice

21 Sept

G. Shanaghan

Date and time of meeting

(1) All reports will now have all salaries placed under one account to ensure privacy for individuals

(2) Applications are forwarded to DOC B. Ashbridge, who then compiles a draft submission which is returned to WCRB for a final check then sent back for submission. At the same time ministerial approval for the assistant managers accommodation is being requested.
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






A. McCulloch/J. Henderson Carried

REPORTS:

· Financial Report – (attached below) 10k Ahead of last year, increase in casual site fees. 19k behind last year due to expenses; negotiated settlement with old managers and renovations. A 12 month projection requested by J. Henderson from Managers.
Moved: Report be accepted




J. Henderson/ A. McCulloch Carried 
· Management report (attached below) 

Moved: Report be accepted 




L. Judd/ P. Baker Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – none for this month
GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Farewell M. Scott – The Board formally accepts the resignation of M. Scott after many years of service to the Board during a difficult time. The Chairperson to write a letter on behalf of the Board and inform the Department of Conservation. The Board to advertise a position on the Board available. Chair to contact Marilyn Cox re article on changed management and Board vacancy.
· Drainage Permit - public utility connection:  As July and August are the best months for this the following actions are to take place to set things in motion -
· The Board are undertaking a review of the whole grey water system ASH are to be advised in the newsletter. Those ASH’s with grey water systems currently in place will be contacted to ascertain how they implemented their system. The Public Utility Connection permit from the Whangarei Council to be completed by Anton with Peter’s help.
· All the stages to be listed and then mapped out into areas. Measurements completed by Managers and which then to go out for quotes. Manhole to be placed in front of Northern Ablution block to allow separation of the system if required.
· It is to be noted - Northern end of the camp appears okay and a small number required to change the s trap under the sink (for hygiene purposes). There is also one area that is not viable, Sites 123/124/125/126/129/130. 
The above actions to be undertaken prior to Xmas.

· A discussion is to be held at the next Board meeting on the future location of cabins.
· Hard Awning policy 23 trailer homes have the potential to further enclose the 20% which is not used as a living space.
Chairperson read aloud R. Kings wishes to keep the status quo awnings only 80% of leisure built. 

Moved: Campervans can replace existing roof in accordance with the awning policy as long as the awning is not more than 80% of trailer home and the balance of the roof area can be enclosed with clear drop down sides. This space is not to be used as living space. This classification is to be worded correctly and placed within the hard awning policy.





P. Baker/ A. McCulloch Carried
· J. Shanaghan – to be informed that the hard awning has been approved, and the fencing matter is being looked at by the Managers, and a report on the fencing situation to be presented to the Board.
· Reserve Developments

· Northblock refurbishment – see Managers Report
· Dune and beach monitoring – L. Shaft NRC has given plants which need to be placed as in fill. Laura to come and demonstrate to Managers the correct planting technique
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Markets; First Saturday of the month, and second Sunday of the month.
· Future Meetings –  meeting to set fees before November; Monday of Labour Weekend 22nd October 5pm Board meeting at 6 pm

MEETING CLOSED AT             8.30       p.m.
Managers Report – September 2012
A very wet month again, but we have been busy with camp maintenance and recruiting and training

new casual staff to prepare for the busy summer period ahead. We have had a few groups in the

cabins, including golfers taking part in a tournament at the Waipu Golf Club.

General:

Actual occupancy for August:
•Cabins: 17.74% occupancy, with an average rate of $67.38 per night.

•Powered/non-powered sites: 3.33%% occupancy, with an average rate of $31.01 per night.

•Last year cabins 22.11% @ $78.54

•Last year camp sites 1.65% @ $ $ 32.80

Forecast occupancy for September:
•Cabins: 46.2% occupancy, with an average rate of $79.50 per night.

•Powered/non-powered sites: 3.00% occupancy, with an average rate of $36.15 per night.

•Last year cabins 27.14% @ $87.37

•Last year camp sites 3.76% @ $33.01

Forecast occupancy for October:
•Cabins: 50.40% occupancy, with an average rate of $95.00 per night.

•Powered/non-powered sites: 7.16% occupancy, with an average rate of $42.00

per night.

•Last year cabins 29% @ $93.10

•Last year camp sites 7.11% @ $40.82
Maintenance:
North Block update: work commenced mid-September and is now well underway. This is scheduled
to be completed before Labour Weekend.

New (rented) air hand dryers due to be installed within the next couple of weeks throughout the

camp, as the old ones were continually breaking down. These air dryers are rented through ALSCO.

Covered outdoor eating area outside of lock block has had a makeover including a new roof installed as the old one was rusty with holes. This has really lifted the look of the area.
Directional signage has been erected to help campers find their way to sites more easily.
Shower floors and entrance ways in the middle block have had the floors resurfaced and sealed with terra flake. This looks really tidy.
Both playgrounds have had sunshades erected. This work was completed by John Hewinson Canvas.
We have been busy recruiting for an assistant manager after the departure of Jan and Brian and  received over 50 applicants of a very high standard. We have appointed Gary Stephens to the position. Gary starts on 1st of October.
Cabins 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 are being repainted inside early October. They are in need of a freshen up.
Kayaking tours will kick off on Labour Weekend for campers. Pacific Coast Kayaks will be conducting these and include eco-tours of the bird sanctuary, half and full day tours, and kayak fishing expeditions. We will be taking bookings and payment on their behalf, and taking a 10% commission on bookings.
Site 69 hard-awning is now complete, and has been approved by management and board member.

Onehunga weed sprayed throughout camp on 18/09/12 as part annual preparations for the summer

season.
Ecolab are now supplying all our cleaning chemicals, with the advantage of supplying dispensers in blocks, staff training and regular hygiene checks.
Fencing is almost complete for all walkways leading from the camp to the beach. This should be finished before the end of September.
Site 153 was broken into, police advised of this.
Two new gas BBQ’s installed outside the cabins to replace the old ones as they were past their best.
Surf Club backpacker update: the girl’s quarters will be converted into backpacker accommodation, we will be handling the bookings for this as we do the club rooms, but with a revenue share to be finalised.
Kind regards,
Anton and Lucy
[image: image1.png]Waipu Cove Reserve Board
Profit and Loss
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Month to Date Year to Date
Account Description
P Actual Budget Actual Budget

Operating Revenue
Annual site holder fees 30,715.59 28,110.00 9% 64,400.49 56,220.00 15%
Casual site fees 6,763.48 6,826.00 -1% 11,598.26 13,652.00 -15%
Extra campers 496 .54 439.00 13% 1,302.63 1,113.00 17%
Cabins - kitchen 1,659.47 2,103.00 -21% 2.956.69 4206.00 -30%
Cabins - self-contained 2,239.04 269600 -17% 4682 52 539200 -13%
Meters 346.52 174.00 99% 1,430.00 348.00 311%
Interest income 5,031.86 5,241.94
internet access 88.05 146.78
Other 108.70 233.58
Power charges 468.00 -100% 814.03 936.00 -13%
Camp house rental 1,300.00 1,733.00 -25% 2,600.00 3,466.00 -25%
Total Revenue 48,749.25 42,549.00 15% 95,406.92 85,333.00 12%
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